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To: Telemeeting Intergroup of Sex Addicts Anonymous
From: TI Service Development Committee Chairperson

I may not be able to attend today's Intergroup business meeting, but I wanted to provide an update from the committee. Please find attached a
report of SDC's service activities in 2024. This report can be made available to the fellowship as the business meeting deems appropriate.

For the sake of efficiency and to avoid duplication of services, SDC is recommending one motion to the Intergroup, ideally to be taken up as soon
as feasible:

That the Special Holiday Telemeeting Committee and the Speaker and Workshop Committee be amalgamated into a single committee
responsible for all such events.

Two additional issues have come to our attention during our service work, but are outside of our committee's scope:
There appears to be no policy at the ISO concerning whether "local-only" telemeetings (those catering to members from a specific
geographic or language area) are registered with the Intergroup areas or the respective geographic/language area. This seems to currently be
decided on a case-by-case basis. The Intergroup is open to registering such groups, but doesn't have any policies to guide groups' decisions.
There appears to be no policy at ISO concerning groups with multiple meetings per week. ISO appears to treat all such meetings as
independent and unrelated groups. The Intergroup registers them as a group (with multiple meetings), in accordance with the group's
conscience.

These issues aren't urgent, so may be considered whenever convenient.

Steven K
SDC Chairperson


